
Letter at the conclusion of the IV International Conference 
on the Servant of God Luisa Piccarreta 

 
Dear Brother Bishops, 

dear priests, dear brothers and sisters, 
I greet you in the light and joy of the Risen Lord. 

On the occasion of the 150th anniversary of the birth of the Servant of God Luisa 
Piccarreta, I held the IV International Conference titled "Church in the Divine Will." It took 
place from April 23rd to 26th, 2015 at Corato (Bari) and about 650 participants came from 
Italy and from Ireland, Belgium, Denmark, Spain, France, Germany, Poland, Canada, the 
United States (California, New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Texas, Washington, 
Florida, Illinois, Massachusetts, Wisconsin), Mexico, El Salvador, Nicaragua, Costa Rica, 
Colombia, Venezuela, Peru, Nigeria, Philippines, Korea, Australia. In the variety of cultures 
and languages, it was an intense experience of the Church’s mystery of missionary 
communion! 

I accepted with joy the pledge that the participants at the Conference solemnly 
declared of wanting to take in being more faithful to the Charisma of "living in the Divine 
Will" following the example of the Servant of God Luisa Piccarreta "in the Church, through 
the Church and with the whole Church." 

To intensify communion of the groups with their own Bishops, with the local Church 
and with the parishes in which they operate. 

To participate with renewed missionary zeal in the evangelizing work of the Church 
by cultivating ties of friendship and cooperation with other members of the Church of 
their own Dioceses. 

To adhere willingly to the initiatives that the universal Church and the local 
Churches put in place in order to get to the “existential peripheries” bearing witness with 
deeds, of the Divine Mercy that they experience in their own lives. 

To strengthen the bonds of unity among the various groups in order to always make 
visible the "family of the Divine Will" spread all over the world in the extraordinary 
variety of experiences, procuring giving life testimony, in their families, groups and parish 
communities, of the precious Gift of the "Living in the Divine Will." 

To persevere in spiritual formation by advancing in the life and doctrine of the 
Servant of God Luisa Piccarreta in light of Sacred Scripture, Tradition and the Magisterium 
of the Church under the guidance of and in obedience to their Bishops and Priests, and 
with the fervent and responsible participation in the Sacraments. 

To constantly invoke with prayer and acts in the Divine Will the definitive coming of 
the Kingdom of God on earth as Jesus has taught us to ask in the "Our Father". 

I invoked, at the end of the meeting, my blessing on all in the hope that everyone, 
individuals and groups, can find in the heart of the Pastors of the Church welcome and 
care in order to bring the joy and the merciful love of the Risen Lord. 

May Mary, Mother and Queen of the Divine Will, always guide and watch over us in 
her Fiat.     

Corato - Church of the Sacred Heart, April 26, 2015   Giovan Battista Pichierri 


